 Risk Control Strategy In the Event of A Fire Alarm System Failure.

The Estates Maintenance Manager / HSEO (Health, Safety & Environment Office), will advise the School SAM, TSM and HSEA (Health, Safety & Environment Advisor) of any fire alarm system fault and the likely repair date.

The HSEA, or any of the above in the absence of the HSEA, will send the following message as an Email to Lifesciall@admin and Lifescipgr@admin
**************************************************************************************************

FIRE ALARM SYSTEM FAILURE

Buildings Affected:

Because of a failure of the automatic fire alarm system, everyone must suspend activities in the above buildings that cause an increased risk of fire, e.g. Welding, brazing, distillations or transportation of solvents, use of highly flammable gases (e.g. Hydrogen and Oxygen) or the use of liquid fuels.

All those with supervisory roles, (this includes faculty with research laboratories and those supervising teaching activities), must monitor the activities of those they are responsible for to ensure they are aware of the situation and are not undertaking activities that pose an increased fire risk.

All staff should be on increased vigilance of signs of fire, and should alert other building users in the area if they discover a fire.  As per the University procedure alternative means of sounding the alarm will be provided via Estates, these will be in the form of air horns that will be maintained by Estates staff.  Estates staff will put signs on the building entrances to warn people that the automatic fire alarm is inoperative and that air horns will be in use as an alternative.

On receipt of this Email giving notification of automatic alarm failure, be aware that air horns will be the means of alerting building users to a fire alarm and not the usual sounders.  In case of fire, evacuation of the building shall take place as normal, with fire wardens reporting to the Fire Control Point.

When the fire alarm system has been fixed and is operational again, an Email will be sent to Lifesciall@admin and Lifescipgr@admin to inform staff that the fire alert system will revert to normal procedures.






























































































































































































